MINUTES OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

MEETING HELD ON SATURDAY 5TH MARCH 2005

Present:
Peter Hewitt (Chairman)



John Yonwin (Treasurer)



Phil Lokier    (Secretary)



Sally Hewitt



Roy Davies



John Lokier



Iain Macpherson



Geoff Honey

Apologies:
Wendy Davies



Pat Yonwin

Minutes of the Last Meeting

Minutes were circulated to all committee members.

Matters Arising

PH advised the committee that he had recently spoken to Dave Hart who had expressed a wish to borrow the Association Moulds in order to build a new Clinker Dayboat. It was agreed that as for any member of the association with the same intentions, the moulds could be borrowed, with the proviso that they are picked up and returned by the borrower in the same good order.

The committee discussed at some length the need to draw up a Procedure List that states clearly the conditions under which the moulds are borrowed. A sub-committee would be formed to draw up this list. JY, GH and I McP volunteered to deal with this item.

Treasurer's Report
John Yonwin advised that their was now £7064.68 in the bank account as a result of the sale of the new boat and that he would be moving some of the funds into the Building Society Account. The balance to date in the Building Society account was £2565.91 and that he had a small amount of £51.28 in Petty Cash. The new boat had been sold for £4750.00 as agreed.

Production of the Information List

TP had been in contact with PH to confirm that the Front Cover of the Website needed to be updated and it was agreed that perhaps some of the details that went into the new Information List could be utilised also on the website. SH had already drawn up a draft plan for the new list and circulated copies to all present. Each member was to look at the plan and add their ideas.

Dayboat Week 2005/6

PL has not yet received confirmation from Salcombe YC regarding the costs. PH pointed out that SYC had agreed to host the week a year early (as Chichester were unable to as previously agreed). It was discussed by the committee that if we are short of money to cover the expenses for the week, it may be necessary to subsidise the food element rather than increase the entry fee or reduce the social events that usually took place. 

PL to contact SYC again and obtain menu choices for the extra tickets that may be required by entrants.

JY to purchase a photo frame to take with us and then a suitable photograph of the dayboats sailing could be inserted and this would be presented to SYC as a token of our appreciation.

New Day Boat - Progress
PH confirmed that the new Day Boat had been sold to a member of Bosum SC and was delivered by Pete and Sally. PH advised the committee that the Bosum Classic Fleet Open Day will include Day Boats and details of the event will be included in the next mailing. 

As soon as the "Procedure" list has been drawn up detailing the terms and conditions for the use of the Day Boat Moulds, members will be in a position to build new boats.

When the next mailing goes out it might be an idea to enquire if there were members interested in building or purchasing a new boat as Paul Hoare (Bob's Boats) may be interested in building Day Boats. Dave Hart is still keen to hear from any interested parties. Roy Davies volunteered to speak to Paul Hoare on behalf of the association.

Storage of Moulds
Steve Brown has the moulds stored on a temporary basis. RD to enquire from his sister-in-law if there is room in one of the hotel garages for a suitable storage fee. It may be necessary to approach Steve Brown and ask to extend the storage period if we are unable to move them just yet.

Measurement of the Day Boat

PH had been to see Andrew Barr regarding the measurement of the Day Boat. The Hand Book measurements were taken from the original plans. Measurements of the Smooth Day Boat differ from a Clinker Boat. At least 55 boats have been built from the existing moulds. There are foreseeable problems if Dave Hart takes a mould from a Walker boat and it doesn't measure. After much discussion it was generally felt that the association need to advise any potential builder of a Day Boat that if a mould was taken from another boat they would need to ensure that the boat built measured in accordance with the rules of the association handbook.

Constitution of the Committee

JY has prepared the AGM Agenda and this will be circulated to all members on 5th May 2005.

Item 9 on the Agenda section a. It is proposed that the subscription levels for 2006 be held at the same levels as 2005.

Item 9 on the Agenda section b. General Committee: It is proposed that the current rule 8 be altered from "The General Committee shall consist of the officers and a minimum of three elected members, but where any Officer fulfils two functions another vacancy shall be created on the General Committee" to "The General Committee shall consist of three elected members (maximum seven), but where any Officer fulfils two functions another vacancy shall be created on the General Committee. Additionally, Co-Opted members may be "co-opted" by invitation of the Chairman. Such co-option will lapse by/at the following AGM".

After discussion it was decided that item b and c would be withdrawn but leaving proposal a.

Any Other Business

JY circulated copies of the RYA Racing Charter to ask us to consider endorsing the sentiments written at our next AGM in May.

JY will prepare the mailing and PL to prepare the costs of meals for Day Boat week if the information is received in time.

Any other items to be sent to JY by no later than 11/03/05.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 1.30pm

